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Holy Ghost 
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of Mary Church 

St. Jude’s 
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52 Falkland St 
Moncton, NB  E1E 4S8 

Tel:  854-6099 
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Riverside-Albert, NB  E4H 3W8 

Tel:  882-1123 

5 Fatima Dr 
Riverview, NB  E1B 2X8 

Tel:  386-6178 

3062 Main St 
Salisbury, NB  E4J 2L5 

Tel:  386-6178 

The St. Elizabeth of the Trinity parish grouping acknowledges that we carry 

out our worship and ministry on the traditional unceded territory of the 

Mi’kmaq and Wəlastəkwiyik (Maliseet) Peoples.  This territory is covered by 

the “Treaties of Peace and Friendship” which these nations first signed with 

the British Crown in 1726.   

The treaties did not deal with surrender of lands and resources but, in fact, 

recognized Mi’kmaq and Wəlastəkwiyik title and established the rules for 

what was to be an ongoing relationship between nations. 

 

 

 

 

Daily Readings - May 22nd to 28th, 2023 

Monday  Acts 19:1-8 John 16:29-33 

Tuesday  Acts 20:17-27 John 17:1-11 

Wednesday  Acts 20:28-38 John 17:11-19 

Thursday Acts 22:30, 23:6-11  John 17:20-26 

Friday (St. Philip Neri) Acts 24:27, 25:13-21  John 21:15-19 

Saturday  Acts 28:16-20, 30-31 John 21:20-25 

Sunday (Pentecost Sunday) Acts 2:1-11 
1 Corinthians 12:3-7, 
                               12-13 

John 20:19-23 

Regular Mass Times   

                     Saturdays Sundays 
         4:00 p.m. at Holy Ghost 

          7:00 p.m. at Holy Family 
8:30 a.m. at St. Jude’s 

10:30 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary 

    To meet with Fr. Phil, please call the parish office at 506-386-6178.  

We pray for those who are awaiting or recovering from surgery, those 

receiving treatment, and those needing strength, including Bill Connor,  

Albert McEachern, Joan Frontain, Ernie Peters, Evan Hickey,  

Janet Robichaud, and Megan Kelly (niece of Jim and June Tucker). 

 

 

 

We also remember those who have gone before us in faith, including 

Eleanor Gibson. May 21st, 2023 

 

The Ascension of the 

Lord 



 

 

Liturgies for Weeks – May 19th to 28th, 2023 

Peoples Park Tower   

Friday, May 19th 

Friday, May 26th 

2:00 p.m. 
2:00 p.m. 

Annette DeGrace – her brother, Alvin Roy 
Barry Heath – mom, Ruth Heath 

Holy Ghost Church   

Saturday, May 20th 
Saturday, May 27th 

4:00 p.m. 
4:00 p.m. 

For the People 
Diane Kenney – brother, Michael Kenney 

Holy Family Church   

Saturday, May 20th 

Saturday, May 27th 

7:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

John Baptist Saldanha (Anniv) – Jennifer and Winston 
Vera O’Donnell (Anniv) – Brian O’Donnell 

St. Jude’s Church   

Sunday, May 21st 

 Sunday, May 28th 
8:30 a.m. 
8:30 a.m. 

Mike Gordon (10th Anniv) – Janet and family 
For the People 

Immaculate Heart of Mary   
Sunday, May 21st 

Wednesday, May 24th  
Sunday, May 28th       

10:30 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 

10:30 a.m. 

Elizabeth Violette (Anniv) – the Violette family 
Georgina Monaghan (Anniv) – Janet Gordon 
Joe MacFarlane (Anniv) – Anita MacFarlane 

 

Food Banks 

 

Holy Family Church (House of Nazareth) - They need razors for men and women, 
toothbrushes, and any food items. 

Holy Ghost and Immaculate Heart of Mary (Albert County Food Bank) 
Items required at this time, toothpaste, men’s and women’s deodorant, cakes of soap, 
drinking juice boxes, puddings, toilet paper and cleaning supplies. 

St. Jude’s (Salisbury Helping Hands Food Bank) – Right now, they need deodorant, 
shampoo, Kleenex, toothpaste, mayonnaise, ketchup, jams, mustard, cereal, and any school 
snacks!  As always, everything is appreciated. 

 

Did You Know?    

Jesus Christ is Lord of heaven and earth and while no longer physically here on earth, Christ is with us through the 

power and presence of the Holy Spirit.  The risen Christ taught the disciples how 

his life, death and resurrection fulfilled what had been written in Scripture.  As he 

prepared to ascend, he instructed them to wait together for the descent of the Holy 

Spirit upon them.  Through the Spirit’s presence, they would understand what they 

must do and would be given the power to share the Good News through word and 

deed.  On this Solemnity of the Ascension of the Lord, we will consider the call of 

every Christian to continue Jesus’ ministry of love.  (Page 208, Sourcebook 2023)  

 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

      Our parish grouping’s last Prayer Shawl Ministry meeting of the season 
will be on Tuesday, May 30th at 10:30 a.m. 

 in the Dan Bohan Centre.  Bring your shawls and works-in-progress for 
a morning of sharing, prayer and fellowship.   All are welcome! 



 

 

Exploring Our Faith 
Through us today, the world can know…. 
Today, we celebrate the Solemnity of the Ascension of the Lord. After forty days (a number indicating 
preparation in the Bible) Jesus ascended into Heaven, leaving the mission of the church under the care 
of the Apostles, and promising to send the Holy Spirit as their guide on Pentecost (which we will 
celebrate next Sunday).  I remember as a very young girl, picturing Jesus ascending into the clouds and 
I naively thought that if I could get above the clouds, I would see Jesus sitting on the right-hand side of 
God the Father.  The first time I flew in an airplane, we were above these beautiful white fluffy clouds 
and, of course, I didn't see Jesus sitting beside God.  However, I did feel a sense of wonder and 
appreciation of nature and the world God created for 
us. 
 
By ascending and sending the Holy 
Spirit, the faith could spread to the ends 
of the earth.  Because of this Ascension, the 
Holy Spirit dwells within us here and now and 
Jesus is present to us in the Eucharist whatever 
part of the world we are in.  The fact that we are 
following Jesus over 2000 years later is evidence of the 
success of the apostles and followers of Jesus.  At the 
end of every Mass, we are sent out to bring Jesus, be witnesses to 
what He came to earth to proclaim.  We don't have to preach the Good 
News to everyone we meet - we should just be good exemplars of what it means 
to be Catholic / Christian.  In our lives, we know many people who truly are carrying out 
the message from 2000 years ago.  We encounter people who, though faced with the ravages of cancer, 
do not complain but try their best to meet the challenges head on.  We see people who are so very kind 
to others; who are raising their children to love and be loved; who help when they can to minister to 
others: the elderly neighbour who is alone, the single mother who needs support, the disenfranchised 
who need comfort, new Canadians who have lost everything and need help in picking up their lives 
and moving on.  We should remember that being Catholic doesn't mean just attending Mass on Sunday 
then not doing anything once Mass is over.  The true Catholic lives a life of caring and giving and holding 
the values and morals that Christ expects of us in our daily living.  We are Christ's witnesses today in 
our homes, with our families and with our neighbours in our parish community.  We do this through 
the quality of our daily lives; in how we speak to each other and treat each other. 
 
It is now up to each of us in our way to carry on the mission and ministry of Jesus.  Through us today, 
the world will know that Jesus is alive, present, and active in the world.  As Pope Francis says to each 
of us, "Every Christian is a missionary to the extent that they have experienced the love of God in Jesus."  
Jesus, ascending into Heaven, has not left, deserted, or abandoned us.  He is with us when we gather to 
break bread with each other.  He is with us when we reach out to help and support each other.  These 
are the signs that Jesus is in us and with us today and forever.  We also should reflect on His words (at 
the end of today's Gospel reading), "And remember, I am with you always, to the end of the age." 

Cathy Keirstead.. 

 

 



 

 

St. Elizabeth of the Trinity 

The Red Sea…..or maybe, a Sea of Red! 

Next weekend marks seven weeks, that is 50 days, after Easter and is called the Feast of Pentecost!  Pentecost 
is the day on which we remember the story given to us in the second chapter of the Book of Acts.   

When the day of Pentecost had come, they were all together in one place.  And suddenly from 
Heaven there came a sound like the rush of a violent wind, and it filled the entire house where 
they were sitting.  Divided tongues, as of fire, appeared among them and a tongue rested on 
each of them.  All of them were filled with the Holy Spirit and began to speak in other languages, 
as the Spirit gave them ability. 

Sooooo, next weekend, on the Day of Pentecost, it is traditional to decorate our churches in red, and to  
wear red, as a symbol of the joy and fire of the Holy Spirit.  Does wearing a certain color do anything on its 
own? No, but it is a tangible reminder of the invisible reality of the Holy Spirit!  Please, let us join Father Phil, 
who will be wearing red next weekend, to celebrate the work of the Spirit!  

 

Prayer Day 

Please note that Wednesday Prayer Day is back to its full schedule.  There had been 
some changes through Lent, but now things are back to normal.  It begins immediately 
following 9 a.m. Mass and goes until 4 in the afternoon.  If you can offer an hour of your 
time to sit with the Blessed Sacrament, please contact Janet at 506-386-3184. 

 

Following a pause due to the pandemic, commemorative services for patients 
deceased at the Stella-Maris-de-Kent Hospital are now resuming.  The service for 
patients who died during 2021 will be held on Sunday, June 4th at 2:00 p.m. at the Sainte-
Anne Church (7611 Route 134, Sainte-Anne-de-Kent). Family members and friends are 
welcome. To remember the deceased is to pray for them and with them, to hope and 
believe that they have entered the life of God.   

                                        The date of the next service (for those who passed in 2022) will be announced shortly. 

 

Ministry – How Are You Called to Serve? 

This is part two of a series of announcements talking about the various 
ministries in our church.  We invite you to look at these and perhaps 
prayerfully discern how best you can use your gifts to serve God and 
God’s people.  Last week we looked at the role of catechist for both 
youth and adults.  This week we would like to talk about liturgical 
ministry.  If you come to Mass on a regular basis, I am sure you are 
familiar with liturgical ministry.  These are ministries that happen 
within our Sunday (and other weekdays) liturgy and are more public 

and less in the background.  There are Lectors (readers), Communion Ministers, Altar Servers, Hospitality 
Ministers, Mass Coordinators, and folks in the Music Ministry.  There is not enough space available here to 
describe what is entailed in each ministry, but more information is available from Mark at the office.  While 
more than one ministry might sound appealing to you, we would ask that you hone in on the ministry where 
you feel your gifts would be best suited.  As mentioned last week, training will be provided.  For more 
information, please contact Mark at the office.   



 

 

Since mid-April, deadly fighting between the army and 
paramilitaries has been raging in Sudan, causing thousands 
of people to flee, or be displaced.  Development and Peace 
Canada is joining the Pope's prayers for peace in Sudan by 
organizing a virtual rosary prayer to which you are all 
invited.   

This will take place on Saturday, May 27th at 1:00 p.m. Atlantic time. 

To register, go to the diocesan website at www.diomoncton.ca and scroll down looking for the event.   

Click on that and you will see a link.  For more information, contact the 
Development and Peace Regional Office in Moncton by phone (506 801-04400) 
or by email (dpatlantique@devp.org ) 

 

Pentecost Sunday 

Sunday, May 28th marks the birth of the Church!   

From the Apostles, and those who followed in their footsteps, to this present day, we are 
all members of a long line of followers of Jesus Christ.  Why not celebrate this gift from 
God?  Come and join us at 2:00 p.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church for a special 
celebration for Pentecost.  There will be music, a speaker and a witness who will share 
their personal faith journey.  Come enjoy an afternoon of hope, gladness and refreshments!  
For more information please call Pauline Manderson at 506-854-2557. 

 

Mary’s Mantle Prayer Group (on Zoom) 

Would you like to gain new insights into how you can console Jesus; to learn the keys to 
the great sanctity of the Saints and Blesseds like Therese of Lisieux, Faustina Kowalska, 
and Mother Teresa; and to have all the tools you’ll need to “become a saint, a great saint, 
and quickly”?  Join our Mary’s Mantle Prayer Group for a 10-week book study via Zoom 
starting June 7th.  This retreat is based on the book by Fr. Michael Gaitley, MIC,  

Consoling the Heart of Jesus.  
For more information, contact Tiffany Good at goodtiffany@hotmail.com or call  
506-386-5442 for details.  We will gather Wednesday evenings from 6:00 p.m.-7:30 p.m.  
The book can be purchased on Amazon: Consoling the Heart of Jesus: A Do-It-Yourself 
Retreat. Hope to see you there! 

 

 

We are celebrating  

Riverview’s 50th 

Anniversary with daily 

DRAWS! 

 

Come to the used Book Sale and put your 

name in to win prizes of $10 worth of books 

at the sale! 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

http://www.diomoncton.ca/
mailto:dpatlantique@devp.org
mailto:goodtiffany@hotmail.com


 

 

Parish Secretary Position - Applicants wanted! 

Saint Elizabeth of the Trinity parish grouping is seeking a dynamic individual 
to join our team as Parish Secretary.  The position is part-time  
(22 hours/week), working out of the parish office in Riverview.  Duties include 
acting as a minister of hospitality for the grouping, answering the general 
phone lines, preparing the weekly bulletin and sacramental certificates, and 
other duties as outlined in the position description.   

The ideal candidate will be professional, courteous, and welcoming, work well 
within a team, have strong Microsoft and Windows computer skills, and be 
organized and creative.   The candidate must meet the requirements of the 
Diocesan Policy on the Prevention of Violence Toward Vulnerable Persons. 

For a full position description, please refer to our website, 
www.setmoncton.com or request a copy by email at ihmc.set@gmail.com. 

Please submit your resumé by email to annemarcoux.set@gmail.com or mail to 
 Parish Secretary Position, c/o SET Parish Office,5 Fatima Drive, Riverview, NB E1B 2X8. 

Deadline for applications is Friday, May 26, 2023. 

 

Holy Family Church 

Holy Family is in search!  If you have a pyx that you may have borrowed from the church, and 
that you are no longer using, please return it to Mary Helena or Missy.  Would be greatly 
appreciated! 

Game Night is back!!!!!!  Let's get together for a night full of fun with the gang!    

Come over for a card and board games night, every second and fourth Monday of the 
month, at 6:30 p.m. at the parish hall of Holy Family Church.   

All ages are welcome, and we’ll be starting on Monday, May 22nd. 

Holy Family Church Yard Sale! 
(52 Falkland St, Moncton) 

If you have anything to donate to this wonderful fundraiser, drop-off dates are 
June 1st and 2nd from 1:00 – 4:00 p.m.  (Please no clothing or large furniture.) 

Yard Sale will be a-happenin’ on  
from 9:00 a.m. until noon. 

Hope to see you there!! 

Holy Family will be hosting a wonderful, delicious,  
oh-you-gotta-be-there, Parish Potluck!! 

It’s coming up on Sunday, June 11th and starting at 3:00 p.m. 
Please plan to join us!  All welcome! 

There is a sign-up sheet at the church, and it would help if you could indicate 
if you’re bringing an appetizer, salad, main or dessert. 

http://www.setmoncton.com/
mailto:ihmc.set@gmail.com
mailto:annemarcoux.set@gmail.com


 

 

Holy Ghost Church 

 

A word of heartfelt thanks to the Office Staff coming for a parish visit!  It was wonderful 
to see you all and put a face to a name.   Hope everyone has a wonderful summer, and 
please feel welcome to the parish anytime. 

 

Knights of Columbus 

Knights Online 50/50 Raffle! 

This week’s winner is…. 

 Sandra Perkison $80       

If you’d like to be part of this fundraiser, go to 
www.setmoncton.com and click on the  

red ‘Knights’ button.    

                 Thank you and good luck to all! 

 

Time flies when you're having fun! Here we are...25 years in on a life bit. 
June 6th, 1998 seems so close, yet so far.   

Please join us as we celebrate our 25th Wedding Anniversary with family 
and friends and food and fun.  We will gather together for some snacks 

(finger foods), drinks (cash bar and non-alcoholic) and dancing, of course!  
Hmmm, there might actually be some games on a table somewhere to be 

played!   

Looking forward to seeing you on Saturday May 27th at 7:00 p.m. at 
the Dan Bohan Centre.  Merci beaucoup, Craig and Yvonne! 

 

Walking with a Purpose!  

Al Kavanaugh is a parishioner from IHM and each year, he gives of his time and energy to a worthy 

cause…make that, two worthy causes! 

Next Sunday, May 28th,  
Al will be joining hundreds 
of other NBers to rally 
around those living with 
dementia in this province 
by participating in the  

IG Wealth Management Walk for Alzheimer’s. 

On Saturday, June 17th,  
Al will join others across 
Canada and participate in 
the ALS Walk Strong 
fundraiser for Lou Gehrig’s 
disease (ALS), in honour of 

his dear friend, Ken Lamey.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Al wants to do everything in his power to bring awareness and hope to those living with these diseases, 
and he would be grateful if you would join him with a donation to either of these organizations. 

You can reach Al by email at kavanaughal@gmail.com or phone at 506-389-3913. 

Thank you for your caring and support! 

http://www.setmoncton.com/
mailto:kavanaughal@gmail.com


 

 

     

 

 

  

Mondays @ The Movies – Everyone is invited to join our next film discussion taking place on  
June 12th at 10:30 a.m. when we will be discussing the (1995) film Dead Man Walking featuring 

Susan Sarandon and Sean Penn, both having won Academy Awards for their roles.  Monday 
@ The Movies is a discussion group that meets regularly via Zoom to talk about faith 
connections in popular movies.   Contact Karen for more information or to register.  

Faith Experiments Express!  Children in grades 1 through 6 are invited back to Faith 
Experiments Express where we use interactive science experiments to teach about God 
and Scripture. Sessions are conducted via Zoom and our next session will take place  
May 29th at 6:00 p.m.  

For more information, Contact Karen at 387-4198 or karen.diocese@gmail.com. 
                                  Register online at www.diomoncton.ca → Pastoral Offices → Youth Faith Development. 

Upcoming Meetings 

Parish Catechetical Coordinators - Thursday, May 25th at 6:30 p.m. at Immaculate Heart of 
Mary Parish 
Adult Faith Commission - Wednesday, June 7th at 6:30 p.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish 
VBS Team Meeting – Sunday, June 11th at 12:15 p.m., basement of Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Parish  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trevor 506-857-4879 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com        Karen LeBlanc 506-387-4198 or karen.diocese@gmail.com 

The theme of this year’s  

in-person Vacation Bible School 

will be  

Stellar: Shine Jesus’ Light  

and will run from June 26th-29th in 

the mornings at  

Immaculate Heart of Mary. 

Registration is open to anyone 

aged 3 up to the end of grade 6, 

and there will be a $20 deposit 

required which will be returned at 

the end of the program.   

Register online by visiting  

www.diomoncton.ca → Pastoral 

Offices → Youth Faith 

Development → Vacation Bible 

School and then click on the 

poster. 

Contact Karen at 387-4198 or 

karen.diocese@gmail.com for 

more information. 

mailto:karen.diocese@gmail.com
http://www.diomoncton.ca/
mailto:trevord.diocese@gmail.com
mailto:karen.diocese@gmail.com
http://www.diomoncton.ca/
https://www.diocesemoncton.ca/sn_uploads/fck/Earth-Day-Challenge-2023.zip
https://www.diocesemoncton.ca/sn_uploads/fck/Earth-Day-Challenge-2023.zip
https://www.diocesemoncton.ca/sn_uploads/fck/Earth-Day-Challenge-2023.zip
mailto:karen.diocese@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 
The Westmorland-Albert-Kent Chapter of the Irish Canadian Cultural  

Association of N.B. 

We are pleased to offer the $500 Dan & Marie McGee 
Medical Science Bursary to a student entering, or 
attending, a post-secondary study in the medical field.  
Deadline for application is June 1st, 2023. 

We are pleased to offer 5 bursaries, valued at 
$200.00 each, to a student entering or attending 
post-secondary studies.   Deadline for application is 
June 30th, 2023. 

Please include a personal letter detailing your future plans and send via mail to The Irish Association, P.O. 
Box 26022, Moncton, N.B. E1E 4H9 or by email to watchdog@nb.sympatico.ca. 

 

“Generosity is not measured by how much you give,  

but by how much you keep.” 

If you are wondering how much to give, please take a moment to 
prayerfully consider what the church means to you – Do you want to be 
sure to have a place to worship? Are you glad that the building is safe and 
maintained?  Do the music and church environment enhance your 
connection at Mass?  Are you glad to know that there is pastoral care 
available to you, your family, friends, and community?  What kind of 
dollar value will you put on that?  

It's up to each of us to care for our church community and building.  Please prayerfully consider your offering 
and then give generously of your money, and your time, and your gifts so that we can nurture and grow our 
faith community. 
Call Anne at the parish office to get a box of envelopes, start a PAD, or use the DONATE button at 
www.setmoncton.com to set up regular monthly donations by credit card.  Every offering is a gift to God. 

 

Weekly Offerings for all Churches  

Peoples Park Tower (incl PADs) 
Church Support $205.00 (13); Loose $50.00 

Maintenance Fund $5.00 (1) 
Indigenous Reconciliation Fund $55.00 (2) 

Papal Charities $140.00 (7) 

Holy Family Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $987.00 (34); Loose $193.00 

Maintenance Fund $150.00 (3) 
Indigenous Reconciliation Fund $160.00 (3) 

Papal Charities $120.00 (10) 

St. Jude’s Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $485.00 (20); Loose $21.75 

Indigenous Reconciliation Fund $30.00 (1) 
Papal Charities $60.00 (2) 

 

Holy Ghost Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $245.00; Loose $15.00 
Indigenous Reconciliation Fund $40.00 

Immaculate Heart of Mary (incl PADs) 
Church Support $2,960.00 (101); Loose 355.00 

Property Upkeep $241.00 (12) 
Youth $18.00 (4); Social Action $121.00 (7) 

Indigenous Reconciliation Fund $475.00 (13) 
Papal Charities $335.00 (18) 

mailto:watchdog@nb.sympatico.ca
http://www.setmoncton.com/


 

 

  



 

 

 
 
 


